#### CITY OF VAUGHAN

#### **REPORT NO. 67 OF THE**

# COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (WORKING SESSION)

For consideration by the Council of the City of Vaughan on October 12, 2004

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) met at 9:45 a.m., on September 28, 2004.

Present: Regional Councillor Mario F. Ferri, Chair

Mayor Michael Di Biase (11:33 a.m.) Regional Councillor Linda D. Jackson Regional Councillor Joyce Frustaglio

Councillor Tony Carella Councillor Peter Meffe

Councillor Sandra Yeung Racco

The following items were dealt with:

1 TORONTO AND REGION CONSERVATION AUTHORITY
TERRESTRIAL NATURAL HERITAGE SYSTEM STRATEGY
GENERAL FILE 22.8.8

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends:

- 1) That the recommendation contained in the following report of the Commissioner of Planning, dated September 28, 2004, be approved; and
- 2) That the presentation by Ms. Carolyn Woodland, Manager, Development Services Section, Mr. David Burnett, Senior Planner, and Ms. Dena Lewis, Senior Planning Ecologist, Toronto and Region Conservation, 5 Shoreham Drive, Downsview, M3N 1S4, and presentation material submitted, be received.

#### Recommendation

The Commissioner of Planning recommends:

- THAT this report BE RECEIVED for information purposes;
- 2. THAT the presentation by TRCA staff on the Terrestrial Natural Heritage System Strategy BE RECEIVED; and
- THAT staff report back to a future Committee of the Whole on the Strategy.

### REPORT NO. 67 OF THE COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (WORKING SESSION) FOR CONSIDERATION BY COUNCIL, OCTOBER 12, 2004

# 2 PROVINCIAL LAND USE PLANNING POLICY REFORM DRAFT PROVINCIAL POLICY STATEMENT CITY OF VAUGHAN COMMENTS

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends:

- 1) That the recommendation contained in the following report of the Commissioner of Planning, dated September 28, 2004, be approved; and
- 2) That the presentation by the Senior Planner, Policy Planning Division, and presentation material submitted, be received.

#### Recommendation

The Commissioner of Planning recommends:

1. THAT this report BE RECEIVED, and input from the Committee be considered by Staff in a report with recommendations for consideration by Council at its October 12, 2004 Meeting.

#### 3 ENSURING THE SAFETY OF ELEMENTARY SCHOOL CHILDREN

(Referred from the Council meeting of September 27, 2004)

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends:

- 1) That one crossing guard be reinstated at each of the following locations:
  - Killian Street/ Sterling Crescent/Lamar Street;
  - Martingrove Road/ Morning Star Drive;
- 2) That staff review and report back on reinstating one crossing guard at Holy Jubilee Catholic School at an appropriate location; and
- 3) That the following deputations be received:
  - a) Mr. Craig Kennedy, 451 Cunningham Drive, Maple, L6A 2G6;
  - b) Ms. Rina Trimmeliti, on behalf of St. David Catholic School Council, 250 Killian Street, Maple, L6A 1A8;
  - c) Ms. Susie Quadrini-Ferguson, Principal, Holy Jubilee Catholic School:
  - d) Ms. Dianne Kerschbaumer, 83 Royal Ridge Crescent, Maple, L6A 2T1; and
  - e) Ms. Angie Bianchi, 20 Cloverhill Court, Maple, L6A 3C9.

Council, at its meeting of September 27, 2004, adopted the following:

By approving that a school crossing guard be implemented at Holy Jubilee Catholic School;

By approving:

That Clause 2 of the Committee recommendation be referred to the Committee of the Whole (Working Session) meeting of September 28, 2004;

That the determination of implementing one crossing guard for each of the following Schools be referred to the Committee of the Whole (Working Session) meeting of September 28, 2004:

### REPORT NO. 67 OF THE COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (WORKING SESSION) FOR CONSIDERATION BY COUNCIL, OCTOBER 12, 2004

- i) Holy Jubilee Catholic School
- ii) St. David's Catholic School

By approving that the criteria regarding the establishment of school crossing guard placements be referred to a Committee of the Whole (Working Session) as soon as possible for review and the Schools, Trustees, School Councils, and the School Boards be invited to participate;

By receiving the memoranda from the Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works, both dated September 23, 2004; and

By receiving the following written submissions:

- a) A. Bianchi, Holy Jubilee Catholic School Council, 400 St. Joan of Arc Avenue, Maple, L6A 2S8, dated September 23, 2004; and
- b) Mr. Marc Fournier, Forest Run School Council, dated September 24, 2004.

The Committee of the Whole at its meeting of September 20, 2004, approved the following:

- 1) That the recommendation contained in the following report of Councillor Carella, dated September 20, 2004, be approved;
- 2) That the criteria in respect to crossing guards throughout the City of Vaughan, be reviewed by Council at its meeting of September 27, 2004;
- 3) That the following deputations be received:
  - a) Ms. Dianne Kerschbaumer, 83 Royal Ridge Crescent, Maple, L6A 2T1;
  - b) Ms. Franca Porretta; and
  - c) Ms. Susie Quadrini-Ferguson, Principal, Holy Jubilee Catholic Elementary School; and
- 4) That the petition submitted by A. Di Florio, be received.

Report of Councillor Carella dated September 20, 2004

#### Recommendation

Councillor Carella recommends adoption of the following resolution:

The services of at least one crossing guard be restored immediately to every school in the City of Vaughan as per previous practice (i.e., at St. Catherine of Siena School, St. Margaret Mary School, San Marco School, and Thornhill Public School).

### 4 PRESENTATION - KENNEL INN WITH RESPECT TO THEIR LONG TERM BUSINESS PLAN

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends that the presentation by Mr. Dan Lawrence, General Manager, and Mr. John Carroll, Consultant, Kennel Inn Inc., 14378 Yonge Street, R.R. 2, Aurora, L4G 3G8, and presentation material entitled "Animal Control and Services Management", dated August 9, 2004, be received and referred to staff for a report to a future Committee of the Whole (Working Session) meeting.

## REPORT NO. 67 OF THE COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (WORKING SESSION) FOR CONSIDERATION BY COUNCIL, OCTOBER 12, 2004

The meeting adjourned at 1:15 p.m.	
Respectfully submitted,	

Regional Councillor Mario F. Ferri, Chair